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Subject: Comments on Home Building Compensation Reforms 
 

Dear Mr Parker 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Home Building Compensation Reforms being 
proposed by SIRA. 

Comments from my team in the Department’s Homes, Property & Development group are listed 
below for your consideration: 

Land & Housing Corporation (LAHC) 

• LAHC are generally keen to understand the impact, if any, on mixed-tenure projects that it 
develops in partnership with private sector developers. 

• Reform idea 9 - the proposal to automatically exempt work done for the purpose of social and 
affordable housing, and self-contained specialist disability accommodation requires further 
consultation before implementation. 

• Question 18 – It is agreed that building work should be exempt from insurance if there will be 
no beneficiary. 

• Question 19 - While LAHC will not be affected by this reform, it supports this exemption being 
made available to Community Housing Providers on the same terms. 

• Question 20 - LAHC does not consider it necessary for this to be linked to development 
restrictions on the land. 

Aboriginal Housing Office (AHO) 

• Projects delivered under the AHO’s Capital and Repair & Maintenance programs are subject to 
an insurance opt-out for work done on behalf of a public sector agency. This opt-out is detailed 
in all AHO contracts that specify that AHO is relying on the exemption under section 103E of 
the Home Building Act 1989. AHO would not support any changes to this opt-out. 

• AHO generally does not sell homes for profit but instead, holds, properties for their entire 
lifecycle. Exceptions may however occur where there are strategic justifications for sale, 
including efforts to increase Aboriginal home ownership. Such exceptional circumstances are 
very limited in number. AHO considers the ability to dispose of properties for strategic reasons 






